
Victims of Crimes Rights and
Responsibilities After Court

Victim of Crime Services after Court

If your abuser is in prison, you have certain rights and responsibilities involved in
their parole. The Commission of Pardons and Parole is Idaho’s parole and clemency
board. The Commission meets every month at various Department of Correction
institutions to conduct parole hearings and case reviews. Victim information and
participation is an important and reccommended aspect of this process.

Victims of crimes have the following rights with regard to
Commission parole hearings:

The right to be treated with fairness, respect, dignity, and privacy.
The right to receive notification of parole or special hearings conducted by the
Commission.
The right to present verbal or written testimony, upon request, at the hearing.
All written information submitted by a victim to the Commission is confidential.
If you do not feel comfortable attending the hearing, you may submit written
testimony to the Victim’s Rights Coordinator, who will make sure your
testimony is heard at the hearing. If you would like to attend the hearing, but
do not wish to speak, the Victim Services Provider can give your testimony for
you.
You do not have to go to the parole hearing by yourself. You can call the Victim
Services Office ahead of time and they will schedule someone to attend the
hearing with you.
The right to receive notification when a defendant is released on parole or
escapes custody.
The right to receive information and assistance about the Commission hearing
process.



Victims of crimes have the following responsibilities with regard
to Commission parole hearings:

Victims are responsible for notifying the Commission if they wish to appear and
testify at a Commission hearing.
Victims must notify the Commission if their address changes.

To contact Victims of Crime Services:

Idaho Commission of Pardons and Parole
(208) 334-2520
3125 So. Shoshone, Suite A
P.O. Box 83720
Boise, ID 83702-1807
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25 Aug 2017

Court Rules that Same Sex Parent can Move Forward with Discrimination Suit
Against the State of Idaho

In an important step in securing equal rights for same-sex couples, a federal court
ruled yesterday that an unmarried, lesbian mother can continue her fight to be
recognized as the parent daughter.
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17 Jan 2017

ILAS receives funds to help seniors from Idaho National Laboratory

IDAHO LEGAL AID RECEIVES $1,440 GRANT Idaho National Laboratory, on behalf…
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